GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.00 pm Monday 7th June 2021

Patients Present:

John Walton

Norma Barker   
Linda Hood





Denise Shute

Alison Byard

Trish Walker


Surgery Representation:
Dr H Marshall
Jenni Dollman

	1
	Apologies: JA, LT, TS, KH
Chair:  John Walton


	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting


	

	3
	Matters Arising

1. NCC Town & Country Planning – construction of 158 dwellings (former phase 1B of the development of the former St Georges Hospital site in Morpeth) amended description – to be heard 3rd November 2020.

a. JW to discuss with NCC where they are up to with the roundabout matter.  Email received and circulated.  Email received advising traffic lights had been approved (much to our surprise!).  AB advised the Planning Committee were meeting on Wednesday and this item was on the agenda.  They were planning on asking Leader of Council to intervene.  AB to send copy of letter to JD, who also offered to forward onto Health Centre user group (tenants).
2. PPG publicity – Facebook / newsletter / poster.  PPG want to promote themselves on FB etc.  KT offered to write up different ways patients can get in touch with the practice, from a patient perspective.  TS was aware of Covid Champions Programme, to which KH offered to send link and brief description.  Done.  TS offered to write up 'how to' guides. Review of practice website to follow.
3. Priorities for future activities.  KT talked about identifying future projects.  KT wondered about identifying themes and having small teams / zoom meetings.  What self-care information can we be giving to patients, bad backs, UTIs etc.  Practice to clarify what constitutes as an urgent appointment.

4. PCN New Staff have been recruited and are either in or soon to be in practice – we have a PCN Pharmacist and will soon have access to First Contact Physios.  Joe Waugh has since started with the PCN and will commence sessions in Greystoke very soon.

	AB JD

TS JD

	4
	GP Attendance at Meetings

KT emailed to the group to advise the partners felt it more appropriate to share contact / communications with the PPG, building up relationships etc.  Minutes are also shared with the partnership for continuity.  We hope this will enhance the good relationships we have with the PPG and improve wider communications. JD will continue to attend meetings.

	

	5
	Covid Update
· HM advised the surgery had vaccinated 90% of the eligible practice population for Covid to date – which is amazing!

· Some hesitancy noticed in the younger age groups but moving to Pfizer nationally will hopefully allay any patient fears or anxieties about the vaccine and side effects.

· Some members advised the national booking system wasn't the easiest to use.

· JD advised the partners and practice continue to be so grateful for all the effort and time our volunteers continue to give – very much appreciated.

· The PPG wanted to thank the practice and Alnwick Hub for vaccinating our patient population so swiftly.

	

	6
	Annual AGM
Feedback received re TOR:

I think the Aims and Objectives in particular, caused some concern at the last meeting were those two below and highlights the importance of robust communication between the practice and the PPG. I also recognise the unprecedented times and pace of change that resulted in a breakdown in the usual efficient procedures: 

· Raise public awareness of the services and facilities available. 

· Support the Practice in its dealings with other organisations.

I understand the nature of decision making on a wider geographical footprint and that you need to make clinical decisions which are beyond the scope of the PPG so having reviewed the ToR, I feel they are still appropriate.

Everyone agreed TOR still stand.  TW requested Mission Statement be reviewed.

JW was elected Chair for another year.  AB proposed and TW seconded.  The group thanked JW to accepting the role.

	All

	7
	Any Other Business

1. Well Up North PCN PPG meeting on Wednesday 23rd June 2021 at 14:30.  Agenda to be circulated a week before the meeting.  JW advised he would be able to attend.
2. Health and Wellbeing Coach – Tom Holland has been allocated to Greystoke via the PCN – welcome Tom and look forward to working with you.

3. Blood Tests – TW advised of 2 patients who were waiting for blood tests for PSA (via Newcastle Hospitals).  HM advised these tests should be carried out at hospital for safety reasons.  Primary Care unfortunately do not have capacity to do these blood tests and this was agreed by all practices within the Primary Care Network.

4. TW stepping down from PPG.  TW advised after 17 years she was bowing out of the PPG.  She has loved being part of the PPG but feels the time is right.  JW & HM thanked TW for her valued contribution over the years 

5. New Salaried GP – Dr Kate Rowley started early May and is working 3 days per week.  Now fully up to speed which should alleviate some access pressures.

6. Data Opt Out – DS asked about process – HM advised there was likely to be some national push back on this due to lack of patient consultation – watch this space (and the news!).  Choose if data from your health records is shared for research and planning:  We are awaiting guidance nationally re data opt out, but in the interim, patients can view: https://www.nhs.uk/your-nhs-data-matters/manage-your-choice/ where you can instruct NHS Digital on your choices or you could make your request in writing to the practice. This can be in a letter or one of the large number of forms that are easily found on the internet.
7. Inside Morpeth may be interested in doing a piece on work of PPG.  JW to contact.
8. New PPG Recruitment Poster / FB post to be created and shared.  AB happy to share on multiple sites.


	JW

JW

JD



	
	Date and Time of the next meeting: Monday 2nd August at 6pm
Apologies:  
	

	
	List of PPG Meetings:

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.00 pm: Monday 
	


